

Liedtke Honduras Update, June, 2025

Dear Friends.

We are currently getting ready for a mission team to come down the 24th of this month from Bible Baptist in Danville, West Virginia. Prep involves our church folks making packages of 2 bags of rice and a Bible and a Gospel tract. These items were donated. Please pray for this effort as the team will pass the packages out in local schools.

In April I was asked to speak at a youth camp about 5 hours away. The theme for the week was "My decisions; My future," with an emphasis on what God says about each area of our lives. 9 young people received Christ as Savior during the week and many young people made decisions for the Lord.

On Mother's Day, in May, the men and young people served the mothers a nice breakfast before church. We had several mothers visiting that day. We are thankful for the faithful ladies of Faro de Luz and the friendships and support they are showing each other.

Another lady was recently saved and baptized. We thank the Lord for fruit for His kingdom. Please pray for the new converts as they grow in their walk with the Lord.

May you have a great Summer serving the Lord and always being conscious of spreading the Gospel!

In Christ, Mark and Brenda Liedtke, BIMI, Valle de Ángeles ,Honduras

<u>mbliedtke@gmail.com</u> P.O.Box 9, Harrison TN, 37341 WhatsApp 1-504-8790-0460